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DRAFT- 09/16/2010
FINAL –09/23/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For September 9, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:10 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Elementary School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.            
     Members absent:  Manuela Huerta.

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mia Palomarez and Steven Castillo.  The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Saenz.   

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  

           Superintendent Nava said that technology hub will be located near the GAC and the first project will be to transform Santa Teresa High School into an innovation high school.  SpacePort funds and private match funding will help in this effort to assist our students in having the technological skills that they need to compete for the high tech jobs.       

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes said both Chaparral and Gadsden will be having homecoming next week and it is important to be part of the community by participating to attend homecoming activities and festivities. She thanked Mrs. Marquez and her staff and congratulated them on their new school.   Mrs. Viramontes thanked Ms. Nava and Ms. Lozano for their work on Innovate Educate which will give the district’s students an advantage in the area of technology. She reminded everyone of the Santa Teresa Charity Golf Tournament on Friday, which benefits Sunland Park, Desert View and Riverside Elementary Schools.  Mrs. Viramontes said she attended finance, audit and athletic committee meetings as well as an agenda meeting this past week.  She said the groundbreaking ceremony of the Chaparral DACC was a long time coming for the Chaparral area and would benefit the students tremendously.  Mrs. Viramontes said that both she and Ms. Saenz, in cooperation with Ms. Steinhoff, were working on a resolution for more pre-k funding.  She congratulated the Gadsden High School volleyball team on being number one in the state.     

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice President Ford congratulated Mrs. Marquez and her staff on an outstanding job.  He reminded everyone of the groundbreaking ceremony at Chaparral High School for the new Dona Ana Community College.  Mr. Ford congratulated the Chaparral High Lobo Football team leading in district at this time.  

	
	Secretary Saenz thanked Mrs. Marquez for hosting the board meeting and the Gadsden Elementary staff for staying for the board meeting.  She congratulated the color guard for the presentation of colors during the ribbon cutting.  Ms. Saenz thanked both Ms. Nava and Ms. Lozano for the work on the technology hub and innovation high school through Innovate Educate that will benefit our students.  Ms. Saenz said she wished there was more money to add staff at the La Mesa Pre-K.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mrs. Marquez for her hospitality and the wonderful job that she and her staff are doing at Gadsden Elementary.  

	
	Manuela Huerta – absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the August 26, 2010 school board minutes.    Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  none. 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Gadsden Elementary Uniformly Dress Request 
	A. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the request from Gadsden Elementary to become a uniformly dressed school.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	JTPA Lease Agreement with Ramon Alvarez
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the JTPA Lease Agreement with Ramon Alvarez.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	 Lease Purchase of Education Technology Equipment Resolution 
	C. Steve Suggs, CFO, said that part of the District's ongoing financial plan includes the issuance of Lease Purchase Notes each year for the purchase of technology equipment.  $1,750,000 was approved in the 2010-11 budget.  Resolution is necessary to meet the legal requirements for issuing $1,750,000 in Lease Purchase Notes.  The Resolution also establishes a special board meeting on October 4, 2010 at 3:00 pm to consider final approval of the lease purchase arrangements.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Lease Purchase of Education Technology Equipment Resolution.    Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	PSFA Joint Powers Agreement 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Joint Powers Agreement with the New Mexico Public School Facilities.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Peak Behavioral Health Services 
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve memorandum of agreement with the Peak Behavioral Health Services.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Demolition of Barracks & Network Hub at Gadsden High School
	A. Mr. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services informed the board of the need to demolish barracks (old cafeteria/ intervention building) and the network hub (old Miller house) as part of the third phase of construction to accommodate the future addition of the Trades Building at Gadsden High School.     

	Chaparral On Track Pre-K 
	B.  Mr. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services informed the board that there will be a pre-bid meeting on September 16, 2010 for the On Track Pre-K at Chaparral, with bid openings on September 28, 2010. He said they were planning on presenting a favorable bid for action on October 14, 2010.  Superintendent Nava said that the PSFA had granted instead of 150 square feet, 160 per student square footage.  This will allow for the old library to be made into a performing arts center.  Ms. Saenz had a few questions on construction at Anthony Elementary.  President Viramontes requested that a full construction project report be presented at the next board meeting.  

	Policy JII – (1)  Electronic Communication Devices 
	C. Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde presented a revised Electronic Communication Devices policy.  He read that what is currently in the student handbook, “Students not in compliance with this requirement will have their phone confiscated and returned only to the parent”.  GMS Principal, Dr. Garcia said that at his school students are complying, and few problems have occurred.  Secretary Saenz asked for the next item to be addressed would be cell phone usage by teachers, staff, bus drivers, etc.   Also, for staff to be aware of the proper process and procedures when dealing with texting and sexting.  

	Adjournment
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:59 p.m.                      
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